2009 THE OUTCROP

Chair's Letter
Gifts, 2009
Student Field Experience Campaign
Board of Visitors' Report
GeoBadger receptions5
Distinguished Alumni Awards for 20096
GSA Presidential Address, Jean Bahr7
In the News, Honors
Weeks Lectures and Speakers of Opportunity 11
The Goldich Medal to Gordon Medaris
Degrees Awarded
Archivist's Corner: Mapping with Thwaites
Greenland Ice on the Scales, Anders Carlson 16
Field trip to Oklahoma, Shanan Peters 18
Field trip to Manitoba, Phil Brown
Field trip to California, Laurel Goodwin, Basil Tikoff 20
Field trip to Greenland, Anders Carlson
GLE Update, Craig Benson21
Science articles: N. Kita, I. Orland, C. Clay 22-24
Alumni News 2009
In Memorium–Alumni death notices
The Geology Museum update
Introducing Stephen R. Meyers
Faculty News for 2009
Professor Mary Anderson Retires
Student Awards and Scholarships
Emeritus Faculty News for 2009
Gifts to the Department, 2010

Please join us:GEOBADGER ALUMNI RECEPTIONS AT MEETINGS IN 2010:

- AAPG in New Orleans, Monday, April 12, 2010, 5:30 p.m. 7:30 p.m.
 New Orleans Marriott, 555 Canal Street, Balcony L
- **GSA in Denver**, Monday, November 1, 2010 Room location and time to be announced
- AGU in San Francisco, Tuesday, December 14, 2010 Room location and time to be announced

www.geology.wisc.edu/alumni/current_events/alumni_current.html or on the department's front page

Winsor recording field notes. Read the cover article on page 16.

Photo by Anders Carlson.

Cover Illustration: Photo looking NE at the western margin of the Greenland Ice Sheet (Isunguata Sermia). In the foreground is graduate student Kelsey

The Outcrop:

John Valley—Faculty Liason (valley@geology.wisc.edu)
Mary Diman—Editor (diman@geology.wisc.edu)
Bob Dott—Department Historian (rdott@geology.wisc.edu)

The Outcrop is supported entirely by alumni gift funds.

© 2010 Board of Regents of the University of Wisconsin System Published March 2010

Please notify the department if you have a mailing address or email address change. The UW Alumni Association or US Postal service may not share new information with us.

We'd like to hear from you! Send professional and personal updates, feedback, news and photos for *Outcrop 2010* (will be published spring 2011) to:

The Outcrop c/o Mary Diman Email: diman@geology.wisc.edu

Phone: 608-262-5358 Fax: 608-262-0693

1215 W. Dayton St., Room 239

Madison, WI 53706

The Outcrop on the web: www.geology.wisc.edu/outcrop

Department of Geoscience University of Wisconsin-Madison Lewis G. Weeks Hall for Geological Sciences 1215 West Dayton Street Madison, Wisconsin 53706-1692

Phone: 608-262-8960 Fax: 608-262-0693

E-mail: geodept@geology.wisc.edu

www.geology.wisc.edu

Printed on 100% recycled paper.

